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 Catalina Echeverri-Past President; Kari Pucker-President; 
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 Board Members Not Shown Include: Pete Yauch-District Administrator; 
Francisco Cardona-CNEFL Section Rep., Jodi Godfrey-GT Section Rep;

Omar Faruk-Panhandle Section Rep; Omar Al-Sahili-SF Section Rep;
and Bryan Cruz-PR Section Rep. 

2023 FLPRITE BOARD



The future of the FLPRITE District is in the hands of the
membership as voting has kicked off once again to find our
newest board member: the FLPRITE Treasurer. We have two
esteemed and highly qualified candidates running and please
check out their candidate statements (Alexandra Lopez, P.E.,
PTOE and Fabio Sasahara, PhD, PMP) later in this newsletter.
And please take a few moments to cast your vote!
 

Continuing to look forward, we will be partnering with UF’s
Student ITE chapter to host the Student Leadership Summit in
February 2024, with FDOT to host the Transportation Planning
Exchange (TransPlex) in May 2024, and finally, with ITSFL for
TRANSPO in Fall 2024. We will continue to support
LeadershipITE candidates with tuition assistance and announce
ITE International 2024 award nominations very soon!

On a personal note, this is the first and last time I shall address
the membership in our newsletter as your President of FLPRITE
and I am humbled to be able to support you all through this role.
I like to tell people who I work with that every opportunity is only
what you make of it and it is your job to make yourself as
valuable as you see fit. Being on the FLPRITE Executive Board
has been a privilege. This position has granted me the
opportunity to work alongside some of the most prestigious
transportation professionals our industry has to offer. I have
learned technically and grown immensely as a professional and
as a leader.  I have learned to actively listen, to make decisions
based on the good of the many, and quite frankly, how to speak
up!  During my four years on the Board, I have learned to juggle
being a woman in engineering, a mom in the workforce, and a
leader in our community. In a previous life, I was a Girl Scout
and have always prized myself in “leaving a place better than
you found it.” I am excited to be able to have worked alongside
the people that I did and created the lifelong friendships. I am
even more excited for the future of FLPRITE knowing the people
that are leading our group care for our members. Thank you for
supporting and placing your faith in me!

See you in St. Pete!   
 

Want to share your project or technical paper with the Florida 
and Puerto Rico Transportation Communities?

Then submit your paper for the Summer 2024 Edition of the FLPRITE Newsletter!

Original content at 300 +words with pictures that can be distributed

Submissions are due March 15th, 2024
Please submit to bob.agrusa@kimley-horn.com

ATTENTION MEMBERS: FIRST PERSON TO NAME THE CORRECT ARTIST AND SONG LIKENESS ON 
COVER TO DISTRICT SECRETARY WILL WIN A PRIZE AT ANNUAL MEETING IN ST. PETE.

FLPRITE District President's Message

By: Kari Pucker, P.E., PTOE
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Never A Dull Moment!

Dear Florida Puerto Rico District ITE (FLPRITE) members,

I am thrilled to be writing to you with all that is happening in our
District! This year, 2023, has proved to be productive for our board.
We have learned valuable lessons, adapted to better position our
District for future years, and grown as a board and membership.

Behind us, we have experienced several traditional events for the
FLPRITE District. The Winter Workshop was held at the Florida
Turnpike Headquarters in February where we hosted our annual
Traffic Bowl. From this competition, University of Florida (UF)
students prevailed which enabled them to compete at the
International ITE Annual Meeting in Portland, Oregon. This meeting
just wrapped up in August and I am overjoyed to report that our
District brought back three awards and FIU students won the
Transportation Technology Tournament as well as Sandbox
competition! Our very own Rosana Correa made us all proud as the
ITE International President! 

Between the Winter Workshop and the International Annual
Meeting, FLPRITE co-hosted the I3 conference in Orlando, Florida
in sunny July with ITSFL and IMSA FL. Our Vice President and
Conference Chair, Kris Milster, spearheaded the FLPRITE operation
and successfully put together a program with 70 speakers, 6 IMSA
classes, 2 workshops, an exhibitor hall, and yes, there was even a
lazy river and Margaritaville night! With a focus on workforce
development, there truly was a takeaway for everyone who attended
the conference at every level. Taking the lessons learned from this
major conference, Kris is actively leading the pursuit of our
FLPRITE District Annual Meeting in St. Petersburg, Florida from
October 22 to 24. Sponsorship opportunities and registration are
open. I highly encourage you to review the information on our
website and attend. There will be a local flare at the conference with
highly sought after technical tours, exhibitors, and informative
speakers. We will also have our new officers’ installation and
celebrate District award winners.

Additionally, as part of ITE’s push for membership diversity, ITE
announced a special focus to bring more planners to our
membership. I am here to report that our District increased our
membership with AICP designation by over 125 percent from 2022
to 2023! 



ThankThankThank
you!you!you!

BECOME A FLPRITE SPONSOR
FLPRITE is looking for sponsors interested in helping to support the Section. Sponsorship of the

Florida District includes your advertisement in the virtual newsletter (distributed to the membership
twice annually) as well as your logo (with hyperlink) on our site (www.flprite.org).

The cost for 12-month sponsorship is $500. You can purchase your Sponsorship securely via PayPal.
Sponsorship also allows companies to place their job listings on our Positions web page for all

members and visitors to view. For more information, contact bob.agrusa@kimley-horn.com
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OUR ANNUAL SPONSORS

http://www.flprite.org/
https://www.floridasectionite.org/positions.html
mailto:Secretary@FloridaSectionITE.org
mailto:secretary@flprite.org


MEET THE
CANDIDATES FOR

DISTRICT TREASURER
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It is critical to continue to prioritize, innovate, and evaluate
infrastructure treatments that protect the most vulnerable road
users. However, it is also important to understand the impact
that traffic operations have on driver behavior, and that
minimizing unnecessary delay leads to higher willingness to
obey traffic control devices. The MPS addresses both needs. 

How is the MPS Different from Other Treatments?

The MPS operates very similarly to the PHB with the
appearance of a standard traffic signal. There are three key
differences that make the MPS unique: 1) the MPS uses a
traditional 3-section signal head instead of the T-shaped
signal head used for a PHB; 2) the MPS rests in solid green
until actuated rather than resting in dark like a PHB; and 3)
the MPS has a flashing red signal indication unlike a traffic
signal. The differences between the MPS and PHB are
intended to be more intuitive and familiar to drivers and,
therefore, garner higher understanding and compliance. The
advantage of the MPS over a traffic signal is to reduce delay
by allowing vehicles to proceed early if the pedestrian has
completed their crossing.

As the driver approaches, the MPS looks like an ordinary
traffic signal. It rests in solid green until a pedestrian actuates
the signal. The vehicular indications will proceed through solid
yellow and solid red. The MPS then enters a flashing red
vehicular phase during the pedestrian clearance interval,
which indicates to the driver to STOP then proceed with
caution if there are no conflicts. A pedestrian utilizing the
MPS would also have the same interaction and visual
displays as either a PHB or traffic signal: pushbutton
activation or passive detection coupled with Don’t Walk, Walk,
and countdown Flashing Don’t Walk signal indications as
shown below. 

In October 2020, the Florida Department of Transportation
(FDOT) State Traffic Engineering and Operations Office
submitted an FHWA Request to Experiment (RTE) for the
installation of Midblock Pedestrian Signals to compare their
performance to other existing pedestrian crossing treatments.
The experimental period was intended to run concurrently with
NCHRP research being conducted to develop language and
criteria related to the MPS for inclusion in the MUTCD. Since
that time, the findings have been published under NCHRP
Research Report 1030: Safety at Midblock Pedestrian Signals
and FDOT has identified 21 experimental sites for MPS
installation, including both new construction of MPS and
conversions of existing RRFBs and PHBs to MPSs.

Why Do We Need Another Type of Pedestrian Crosswalk
Control?

Traffic-related pedestrian fatalities are an epidemic, and Florida
consistently ranks near the top of the highest fatality rates
nationally. Pedestrian and bicyclist safety has been an
emphasis area in the FDOT Strategic Highway Safety Plan  
since 2016, yet the number of ped/bike crashes statewide
exceeded 1,000 in 2021 and remained at that level in 2022. 

New Kid on the (Mid)Block:
The Midblock Pedestrian Signal

By: Wendy Krebiel P.E., RSP2I - Senior Traffic Engineer - Kimley-Horn

Say hello to the newest pedestrian crossing treatment, the
Midblock Pedestrian Signal! Joining the ranks of the
Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB) and the
Pedestrian Hybrid Beacon (PHB), the newest treatment is
affectionately dubbed the “MPS” and provides an alternative
type of traffic control for marked crosswalks. The MPS is a
hybrid between a traffic signal and a PHB that utilizes a flashing
red vehicular indication during the pedestrian clearance.

Depiction of MPS Vehicular and Pedestrian Signal Indications

 SR 212 (Beach Blvd) at Camden Ave MPS in District 2
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Where are the Experimental MPS Sites?

As previously stated, FDOT currently has 21 locations
targeted for MPS installation in varying stages of design and
construction. There are 8 new MPS crosswalk installations, 5
existing PHBs being converted to MPSs, and 8 existing
RRFBs being converted to MPSs. All of the PHB conversions
are along SR A1A in Fort Pierce and most of the RRFB
conversions are along U.S. 1 in Miami. There are also 6
control sites identified with existing treatments to remain to
serve as a basis of comparison against RRFB and PHB
performance.

For more information on the Midblock Pedestrian Signal, check out these links below! 

Link to Google Map of all FDOT MPS Test Site Locations
https://www.google.com/maps/d/edit?mid=142q0FROQ2iHjTtl7NW9kRE4Yo-f1zpg&usp=sharing

Checkout this video from District 6 on SR 968 (SW 1st St) at SW 19th Ave
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QY2cYBbMadg

Read the final NCHRP Research Report 1030: Safety at Midblock Pedestrian Signals
https://www.trb.org/Publications/Blurbs/182920.aspx
 

New Kid on the (Mid)Block:
The Midblock Pedestrian Signal (Cont.)
By: Wendy Krebiel P.E., RSP2I - Senior Traffic Engineer - Kimley-Horn

What are Design Considerations for an MPS?

The same warranting criteria contained in the MUTCD and the
FDOT Traffic Engineering Manual used for a PHB are
applicable to the MPS. The vehicular volumes, pedestrian
demand, posted speed limit, crossing distance, and context
classification should factor into the proposed crossing treatment
selection. The MPS will require an overhead installation with a
mast arm or strain poles and lighting should be included to
meet vertical illuminance criteria for pedestrian visibility under
dark conditions.

It’s important to communicate the functionality and intended
use to drivers. MPS installations will typically include the use of
overhead signing. The R10-23a regulatory sign used with PHB
installations is also applicable to the MPS and an internally
illuminated warning sign can serve in place of a street name
sign for the midblock application. If there are side streets or
driveways near the crossing, that could create a turning
movement conflict.  In that case, either static R10-15a sign
panels or pushbutton-activated R3-1/R3-2 blank-out signs can
be used to notify turning drivers during the pedestrian crossing.

Map of Statewide Experimental MPS Installations

Typical Signing Enhancements for MPS

https://www.google.com/maps/d/edit?mid=142q0FROQ2iHjTtl7NW9kRE4Yo-f1zpg&usp=sharing
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QY2cYBbMadg
https://www.trb.org/Publications/Blurbs/182920.aspx
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UPCOMING ANNUAL MEETING

MEETING REGISTRATION IS
STILL OPEN SO RESERVE

YOUR SPOT TODAY!



October 2023 -11

ANNUAL MEETING PROGRAM
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Over the course of a year, data was recently collected across
17 paved trail facilities as identified below. The result was an
extensive dataset with over 200,000 data points, including trip
lengths, time of day, and travel patterns. It helped identify
which trails coincided with commuter or school routes, those
that were popular on weekends, and paths associated with
longer or shorter trips.

Collecting big data posed some unique challenges. Most
significantly, the proprietary data provider used algorithms and
lacked raw data. Despite this, the patterns uncovered provided
a strong foundation for future efforts. They identified trail
segments and user times with intriguing or unexpected patterns
that would not have otherwise been known, and provided a
cost-effective way to guide ongoing and future initiatives.

At this time, County planners are reviewing through the data
and are expected to complete their analysis and recommend
subsequent steps by the middle of 2024.
  

Gaining insight into our transportation system usage is a
critical aspect of planning. This knowledge clarifies where to
effectively invest resources, identifies opportunities, and
provides valuable details to pursue grant funding.
Hillsborough County wanted to better understand the
comprehensive nature of its trail systems, including how
people utilize paved trails and sidepaths, their origination
and destination, the purpose of their trip, and the fluctuation
of travel patterns over time.

Hillsborough’s trail system is wide-ranging, serving diverse
communities, and traversing multiple land uses. Collecting
non-motorized user activity data for a system this size can
be challenging, requiring significant time and funding. Rather
than focusing on one trail, County planners harnessed the
power of location-based service anonymized data, or “big
data”, which collects information from users via mobile
device applications. This allowed planners to analyze
bicyclist and pedestrian travel behavior throughout the
County.

Leveraging Big Data to Enhance Non-Motorized
User Data Collection

By: Sarah Caper, AICP - Executive Planner - Hillsborough County



Hosted Happy Hour event at this year’s Winter Workshop
The Section and Chapter have been hosting regular
technical luncheons. The Section introduced “Let’s Say
Hello” activity (a.k.a. icebreaker) to kickoff monthly
luncheons, sharing more laughs and commonalities with
each other
A new luncheon style was introduced called “Presentation
Medley”. With this platform, multiple speakers have an
opportunity to give 5-to-10-minute rapid fire tech talks 
The Section’s LinkedIn page was formally launched
The Sponsorship Committee was established
For the second year in a row, the Section collaborated with
WTS (plus ASHE this year) and hosted a very well attended
evening networking event
The Section toured the Brightline Trains station at the
Orlando International Airport. Nearly 60 members attended
the tour (including students from UF)
Provided LAC support for the I3 Conference
Ongoing support and collaboration with FCITE
Preparations are underway for the 2023 Annual Meeting and
end-of-the-year board elections

The Central-Northeast Florida Section of ITE (CNFLITE) serves
as a networking and knowledge transfer hub for 330+ members.
CNFLITE is home to four (4) student chapters (Embry-Riddle
Aeronautical University, University of Central Florida, University
of Florida, and the University of North Florida, and one local
Chapter serving the northeast Florida region (First Coast ITE--
CFITE)).  Also, CNFLITE is home to five (5) key committees
dedicated to support the Section’s initiatives and activities: 1)
Younger Members Committee; 2) Technical Content Committee;
3) Member Enhancement Committee; 4) Social Media
Committee; and 5) Sponsorship Committee.

2023 has been progressing very well for the Section and we are
proud to share the following updates with the rest of our
FLPRITE community:

We are excited about where we have been, how we are growing,
and where we are headed. None of this is possible without the
participation and engagement from our incredible CNFLITE
members. We look forward to the rest of the year!
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2023 Section Update: 
Central-Northeast Florida

By Megan Ferguson, P.E., AICP – Section President and     
Francisco J. Cardona P.E., PTOE – Section Representative to FLPRITE
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Women of GTSITE Bolt Run 5k – October 21st
Port Tampa Bay Tour (by boat!) – November 2nd 
Women of GTSITE “Friendsgiving” Potluck – November 15th
GTSITE Holiday Party/Ugly Sweater Social at Shuffle – early
December (date TBD)
2nd Annual High School Student Speech Competition – date
TBD

2023 has been busy for the Greater Tampa Section of ITE
(GTSITE)! So far this year, we have hosted seven lunch meetings,
three social events, three volunteering events, a technical tour, a
student outreach event, and more. Also, this year, we launched
the Women of GTSITE Committee, a brand-new group formed to
create GTSITE events specifically tailored for women in the
industry. By providing a wide variety of opportunities for
involvement, we have been able to engage a greater number of
local professionals. We have seen record attendance at several of
our most recent events (including many new faces!) 

That is not to say we are sitting back and relaxing; in fact, we are
not even close to done yet! We still have many events scheduled
before the end of the year, including some of the largest. For
example, GTSITE is this year’s host of the largest annual industry
event in the area, the Tampa Bay Transportation Supersession.
We have led a committee comprised of volunteers from GTSITE,
ASCE, ASHE, FES Pinellas, FES Tampa, and WTS to plan and
execute an evening reception scheduled for October 4th that will
host over 550 professionals. 

We are also excited to be the host section for the FLPRITE
District Annual Meeting in downtown St. Petersburg (10/22-10/24).
Our Local Arrangements Committee (LAC) has been working
tirelessly to support the District Board in planning what is sure to
be a spectacular conference on the beautiful downtown St. Pete
Bayfront. We hope to see you there! 

We are also planning additional events to engage GTSITE
members and the local community before the end of the year,
including:

We appreciate all of our members and sponsors who make our
events and activities possible. Thank you!

2023 Section Update: 
Greater Tampa

By Alex Bourne P.E., RSP2I – Section President



WHERE ARE
THEY NOW?
A  P R O F I L E  O N  F L O R I D A  P U E R T O
D I S T R I C T  O F  I T E  A L U M S

J O H N  A .  D A V I S ,  P . E . ,  R S P 1
C I T Y  T R A F F I C  E N G I N E E R  F O R  T H E
C I T Y  O F  D E S  M O I N E S ,  I O W A

F L O R I D A  S E C T I O N  I T E  P R E S I D E N T  ( 1 9 9 9 )

I T E  B U R T O N  W .  M A R S H  D I S T I N G U I S H E D

S E R V I C E  A W A R D  ( 2 0 1 5 )

S H E R W O O D  H .  “ W O O D Y ”  H I L L E R  D I S T R I C T

D I S T I N G U I S H E D  S E R V I C E  A W A R D  ( 2 0 0 4 )

I T E  M I D W E S T E R N  D I S T R I C T  D I S T I N G U I S H E D

M E M B E R

Interview conducted by David Muntean, Jr.,
P.E., Past President 1996, Senior Project
Manager (Halff, Tallahassee) 

I
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While most cannot be printed, there is one funny story

John says sticks out, something ITE old timers may

understand best. Malcom Smith, former Volusia County

traffic engineer, once suggested that Jerry Dabkowski, an

engineering consultant, use an Etch A Sketch drawing toy

(a magnetic mechanical drawing board) instead of card

stock for his business cards, which may have been more

practical at the time.

Spoiler Alert! John will be serving as the 2024 ITE

International President and looks forward to attending

the Florida Puerto Rico District Meeting in 2024 as

well as the 2025 International Annual Meeting in

Orlando. 

 

In the 1990’s and early 2000’s, many of us had the pleasure

of serving with John Davis on the District 10/Florida Section

Board. Then, he moved up north, took his Wisconsin

Cheesehead gift (presented to him at his last Florida

meeting) with him, and continued his hard work and

dedication to ITE. He admits to missing Florida’s winter

months and the great fellowships/friendships when attending

Florida Section Meetings, so much that he’s presently

eyeballing a return to Florida as his retirement destination.

 

Among John’s most significant career accomplishments are (1)

Being elected twice to the International ITE Board – District 10

and Midwestern District, and (2) Chairing the ITE International

Collegiate Traffic Bowl Program since 2009. Thinking back on

his career, John greatly appreciated the mentorship of people,  

including Ken Voigt, George L. Crawford, and Jim Cox.

"Be curious and seek 
an employer that will 
develop your skills."



So, where is John now?

John is employed with the City of Des Moines as the City Traffic

Engineer, Traffic and Transportation Division, and oversees 33

employees (with 7 direct reports) in transportation planning, traffic

engineering and parking functions for the City. He achieves the

greatest satisfaction from making a difference to improve safety

and mobility in Des Moines.
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In his personal life, John’s hobbies include scouting, music,

camping, hiking, and visiting Major League Baseball parks. By

his count, he has only 12 current ballparks to go! He is also quick

to mention that Florida is his favorite vacation spot.

John’s very successful career has spanned over 36 years. So,

what is John’s advice for the younger transportation

professionals just getting started in their careers?
 

 “Be curious and seek an employer that will develop your skills.”

On behalf of our Florida contingent, we are proud of your

accomplishments and look forward to seeing you at our meeting

next year!

Would you like to hear from a specific alum or Has Been?  

Email Dave at dmuntean@halff.com 

John with his wife and two sons!.

John and his Transportation Gang!

WHERE ARE       
THEY NOW?
A PROFILE ON FLORIDA PUERTO DISTRICT
OF ITE  ALUMS
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The Panhandle Section formed an active board with great
representation from the pool of transportation professionals in the
region.
 
The Section started off the year with a Happy Hour on February
9th at the World of Beer. The event was well attended by the
members and friends.

2023 Section Update: 
Panhandle

By Omar Faruk, P.E., PTOE, CVP – Section President
and Section Representative to FLPRITE

On March 22nd, the Section organized a lunch and learn
session with the FDOT D3 Safety Engineer Mike Lewis on
FDOT District 3 safety projects. This informative session
covered a range of topics, including ongoing efforts and  
initiatives aimed at achieving the Target Zero mission.
Attendees gained valuable insights into the latest strategies
and best practices for improving safety on state roads and
highways.   

The Section organized another Happy Hour on June 1st.
The event took place at the World of Beer and was well
attended.

One of the most popular events of the year, the Section’s
9th Annual Bowling Tournament was held on July 20th.
The event saw a huge turn-out of over 100 people and was
well attended by professionals from other organizations.

As the year turns to Fall, the Section is now working
towards another potential lunch and learn and happy hour.
The Section is also planning on organizing the annual
award ceremony towards the end of the year.  

Also, on February 23rd, the Panhandle Section ITE held a joint
Banquet with ASCE and FES. Several awards were given by the
Section, including Transportation Professional of the Year (Edith
Wong of FDOT), Transportation Project of the year Award (Safe
Strides 2 Zero by FDOT, which also won the Best Safety
Project at the 2023 ITE International Meeting), and Past
President’s Service Award (Dave Muntean of Halff Associates).
The event helped to promote ITE to a wide range of professionals.



   By Omar Al-Sahili, P.E. – Section Representative to FLPRITE
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We kicked off this year’s Lunch and Learn Series with a
successful session on February 10th at Palm Beach County. Our
honored speakers include Traffic Division Director Motasem Al-
Turk, Ph.D., P.E., Assistant Director Melissa Ackert, P.E., and
former Traffic Engineering Operations Manager Rasem Awwad,
P.E., PTOE. They shared the current and upcoming County
project updates and recent County initiatives in using drones for
work zone management.  

2023 Section Update: 
South Florida

To connect with university students, and to develop future
young members, we were invited by Florida International
University (FIU) and Florida Atlantic University (FAU)
students to a lunch event on May 5th where our board
members Omar Al-Sahili, Alexandra Lopez, and Andrew
Velasquez shared their passion for transportation industry.
This was one of the young members events the Section was
able to sponsor and participate in.   

For fun events, we co-hosted the Joint Networking Event on
May 2nd at a local brewery in Miami with T&DI and WTS. It
was an exciting time to connect with transportation
professionals, share stories, and look forward to future
partnership. 

On May 31st, we joined forces with ASCE again and hosted
a bike ride through downtown Fort Lauderdale.

Most recently, we hosted a Topgolf Social Event on August
24th in Miami Gardens as a grand finale to close the
summer. We were thrilled to have the freshly retired FDOT
District 4 Secretary, Gerry O’Reilly, and FTE Director Maria
Connolly join us for the event. Overall, the event was a “hole
in one” success with lots of great food, golf, friends, and
networking opportunities. Board members in attendance
received great feedback and interest from members to
become more involved in the Section.

For more info on upcoming Section events, follow us on the
web at https://www.flprite.org/south-florida-section.html.

On March 31st, we co-hosted another lunch and learn event at
Florida’s Turnpike (FTE) with the American Society of Civil
Engineers (ASCE) Broward County Branch. John Easterling, FTE
District Traffic Operations Engineer, and Ryan Brown, Traffic
Engineering and ITS Program Manager, presented on the
connected vehicle and safety initiatives at FTE. We were excited
to learn the achievements accomplished at the SunTrax.
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The First Coast Chapter of ITE (FCITE) extends a warm welcome
to Mr. Jeff Arey, who has assumed the role of Chapter
Administrator. As a Retired Fellow Member of the ITE, Mr. Arey
brings a wealth of experience and his presence ensures that the
expertise and insights of our past leaders will continue to benefit
the chapter.
 

In the coming months, you can look forward to exciting initiatives
and events spearheaded by our board members as we work
alongside Mr. Arey to shape the future of our chapter. We
encourage all members to reach out to us with any ideas,
suggestions, or questions you may have. 

2023 Chapter Update: 
First Coast

By Miguel Lugo, PhD., P.E., AICP – Chapter Vice-President and
Vivian Sy, EI – Chapter Treasurer

FCITE has initiated two new awards for the year 2023:
Project Innovation Award and Student Award. These
awards showcase the dedication and innovation that thrive
within our community, and we are proud to shine a spotlight
on the remarkable individuals and projects that have made a
significant impact.  FCITE Project Innovation Award: This
award celebrates outstanding local initiatives that have taken
a unique and innovative approach to challenges in planning,
traffic, or multimodal transportation. FCITE Student Award:
Our chapter's future leaders are making incredible strides,
and we want to honor their contributions. This award is open
to University of North Florida and University of Florida
student chapter members who have gone above and beyond
to advance ITE's mission within their chapter or community.
Awards will be presented at our end of year meeting. 

Stay updated on our upcoming events by visiting our website
at https://firstcoastite.weebly.com/ where you will find details
about our the date, time, location, and speaker for each
event as well as award deadlines.  

Members and guests are encouraged to attend our Monthly
technical meetings and luncheons, typically held the second
Tuesday of every month. Our 2023 Speaker Series has been
nothing short of inspiring, covering a diverse range of topics that
impact our industry and our community. Here's a quick glimpse
of what we've explored so far: Regional Planning, Recreational
Trails, Complete Streets, Data Collection, Transportation
Resilience and CAVs.

 First Coast Board of Directors and Chapter Administrator, from left to right,
Miguel Lugo -Vice President, Vivian Sy -Treasurer, Elaine Brown –
Secretary, Tate Madden – President, Jeff Arey – Chapter Administrator,
Luciano Lalika – Social Media Coordinator. Not pictured, Immediate Past
President Mario Dipola.

   Dr. Pruthvi Manjunatha from the University of Florida spoke on
 research innovation.

 Angelo Belluccia from Burgess & Niple presented on the
 complete streets manual.

  Monty Salim from Groundworks Jacksonville presented on
community-based partnerships and trails infrastructure

https://firstcoastite.weebly.com/
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The GatorITE Student Chapter at the University of Florida has
been hard at work over the past year, dedicated to enhancing the
educational experience of our transportation engineering students.
We are excited to share our achievements and aspirations with
you:

Workshops and Speaker Sessions: We have organized
workshops and invited esteemed professors and industry
professionals to provide hands-on learning experiences, enriching
our members' knowledge and skills.

Industry Collaboration: Thanks to funding from the University of
Florida's Student Government, we have actively participated in
conferences and brought industry leaders to our campus, bridging
the gap between students and the private sector.

Conference Presence: Our active involvement in conferences like
FAV, TRB, and the Florida and Puerto Rico ITE Annual Meeting
has expanded our knowledge and allowed our members to
network with professionals.

Partnerships: Collaborations with other transportation
organizations, particularly focused on Intelligent Transportation
Systems (ITS), have strengthened our network and connected
students with shared interests.

Traffic Bowl Success: We have maintained our winning tradition
in the Traffic Bowl competition; the University of Florida has a very
successful history in Traffic Bowl, winning the FLPRITE
competition in 2010, 2011, 2013, 2014, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022,
and in 2023, the University of Florida maintained its legacy of
success, clinching the District victory once again. In addition to our
District winnings, our chapter won the International Grand
Championship in 2013, showcasing our dedication and expertise.

Student Leadership Summit: The Student Leadership Summit
started in Gainesville and is returning to Gainesville in 2024,
promising impactful sessions with renowned speakers and industry
support.

As we look forward, we invite all passionate transportation
engineering students to join us. Together, we will continue to learn,
innovate, and contribute to our field. Stay tuned for updates and
upcoming events. The unwavering support from the transportation
community is deeply appreciated.
 

2023 Student Chapter Update: 
GatorITE - University of Florida

By Renan Favero – Student Chapter President
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I3 CONFERENCE RECAP
JULY 31-AUGUST 3 
HILTON ORLANDO

ORLANDO, FL
TO OUR FLPRITE MEMBERS,

For those who attended the I3 Conference, we hope you enjoyed the time meeting up with old friends and
making new ones!

This conference was our first time hosting since 2019.  FLPRITE joined forces with ITSFL, IMSAFL, and WTS
to create a program full of learning and networking opportunities.  We had over 600 attendees and had a
packed house with an incredible exhibitor floor, training sessions, and 3 technical tracks throughout the 4-day
event, including workshops. Our Tuesday evening event took us to Margaritaville over at Universal CityWalk
where we experienced good food, drinks, and fellowship, along with the occasional eruption of a volcano!!  
Good time was had by all!  If you missed this conference, please join us at our Annual Meeting in St. Pete for
more fun!
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2023 JOINT ITE INTERNATIONAL AND
WESTERN DISTRICT ANNUAL MEETING

AUGUST 13-16 
OREGON CONVENTION CENTER

PORTLAND, OR
 
This year, the ITE International Annual Meeting was held in Portland, Oregon, in conjunction with the
Western District’s Annual Meeting.  Over 1,500 participants attended this meeting from all over the world.

From the opening session with Mr. Shailen Bhatt, FHWA administrator, to the different Council meetings
and activities, the LeadershipITE alumni social, multiple technical sessions, and sightseeing events
around the greater Portland area, it was a time no one will forget.  

On a special note for the Florida Puerto Rico District of ITE, our FIU and FAU students brought home some
“hardware” in winning the Transportation Technology Tournament competition, as well as FIU students
winning the Sandbox Design competition, and our UF Traffic Bowl Team represented our District
extremely well in the International Traffic Bowl Tournament.  Additionally, FDOT won three different
awards at the awards ceremony.  Definitely, a proud time for our students and members at this event.

Next year, the Annual Meeting will be held in Philadelphia so it is not too early to make your plans to visit
that historic city.



The summer has passed and what a summer it was!

From ITE International, our Executive Director and CEO, Jeff
Paniati, announced his retirement to occur at the end of October.
Jeff has been at several of our District meetings, the last being in
St. Augustine last year. Jeff will leave a lasting influence on ITE
and is turning over the organization to his successor, Steve
Kuciemba. Steve has served as ITE’s Chief Technical Officer for
a year, so is ready to hit the job running.

ITE has also recently introduced a few new benefits to its members.
The Traffic Wiki was developed as a replacement to ITE’s Traffic
Engineering Handbook, recognizing the expense of updating and
publishing a hard copy document on a regular basis. The Traffic
Wiki will be a living document, with users able to revise or update
content subject to a peer review. ITE’s Photo Exchange has been
established to be a repository for transportation-related
photographs by ITE members and made available for use as
examples in reports and presentations. And, most recently, a
Speaker Directory has been established, providing a searchable
database of subject matter experts and industry speakers as a
resource for District, Section, and Chapter professional
development events. The Traffic Wiki and Photo Exchange are
available on the ITE.org website; the Speaker Directory is part of
the ITE Community (www.community.ite.org).    

We had a great I3 Conference in Orlando, with over 650
attendees from ITE, IMSA, and ITS Florida. A large vendor
area, excellent facilities, fun off-site activities, including a
visit to Margaritaville, and a very strong technical program
made this conference special. Thanks to all the volunteers
that helped to make this event a success!

Our District also had a strong contingent go to ITE’s Annual
Meeting in Portland, Oregon, including our Traffic Bowl
District winners, the University of Florida. They did not bring
back top honors, but they represented us well non the less.

I am looking forward to our District Annual Meeting in St.
Petersburg. As a native of St. Petersburg, I remember
when the sidewalks of downtown would roll up at 5:00 PM.
It has changed…and our conference site will be right in the
middle of it. Come see what St. Petersburg has done!  And,
don’t forget to vote for our new Treasurer!

As always, thanks to all of you for your support of ITE and
FLPRITE!

See you in St. Pete!

Pete.

Florida Puerto Rico District 
Administrator's Commentary
By: Pete Yauch, P.E., PTOE, RSP2I
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http://www.community.ite.org/
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Hello friends,

The 2023 Joint ITE International Annual Meeting and Exhibition, held
in Portland, Oregon, was an incredible experience for FLPRITE
members. This annual gathering brought together transportation
professionals from around the world and provided an outstanding
platform for networking, knowledge-sharing, and inspiration.
Congratulations again to the award winners, especially FDOT and
students from FIU and FAU! 

Connecting with Colleagues, Old and New - One of the most
memorable aspects of this year's ITE Annual Meeting was the
opportunity to reconnect with former colleagues and forge new
friendships. In an ever-evolving field like transportation engineering,
maintaining professional connections is crucial. The event provided
an invaluable space for these connections to thrive, fostering
collaboration, and the exchange of ideas. Meeting old friends and
colleagues often brings fresh perspectives and insights. It rekindles
the enthusiasm for the work we do and reminds us why we are
passionate about our chosen field. Many attendees shared stories of
how they had worked together on innovative projects or navigated
complex challenges, highlighting the strength of the transportation
community.

 

Empowering Young Professionals - A particularly exciting
initiative was the emphasis on engaging young professional
members. As the future of the transportation industry, young
professionals bring innovative ideas and energy that are vital for
its continued growth. As a testament to ITE’s commitment to
enhancing its engagement with its members, there will be an
important meeting with our very own ITE International President
Rosana Correa at the upcoming FLPRITE Annual Meeting in St.
Pete. This meeting promises to be a significant opportunity to
discuss the challenges and opportunities facing the
transportation industry and how ITE can contribute to shaping
its future.
 

Borrowing Steve Job’s “there is one more thing” phrase, I
wanted to share with you ITE Photo Exchange. It's a platform
where ITE members can upload, share, and access categorized
images to enhance projects and presentations. By participating,
members grant royalty-free access to their images, fostering a
sense of community and collaboration.
 

Hope you all had a great summer. See you in St. Pete!

Thuha

Florida Puerto Rico District
International Board Director's Report

By: Thuha Nguyen, P.E., PTOE

https://www.ite.org/technical-resources/ite-photo-exchange/
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FDOT TRANSPLEX
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For detailed information: https://www.flprite.org/

Where:
University of Florida - Gainesville, FL

Where:
Hilton Bayfront St. Petersburg - St. Petersburg, FL

Where:
Orlando

Keep up-to-date with the FLPRITE Calendar
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FLPRITE EVENTS

    May
7 thru 9

    Fall
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Full Name Company Name Contact Number

Allan, Murray Marr Traffic 407-542-6156

Archibald, Melissa Skyline Products 719-884-6019

Ashley, Peter Applied Information, Inc. 404-307-4906

Baskin, David Peggy Malone & Associates 904-992-8072

Berens, Mike IMSA Florida Section 239-478-9357

Bird, Bonnie CostarHD - Video Systems 858-391-1800

Bowles, Steve 360 Network Solutions 770-718-7437

Braithwaite, Connie Econolite 904-448-5619

Cardozo, Ian Temple inc 941-650-6824

Carnes, Craig Metric Engineering, Inc. 904-260-1567

Davis, Glenn BES Inc. 239-821-8723

Day, Mike Control Technologies, Inc 407-330-2800

Fagan, Tamara CUBIC |Trafficware | GRIDSMART 772-285-6289

Fugere, Catherine Orange Traffic 407-836-7896

Gallagher, Mary CHA Consulting, Inc. 518-453-8264

Holler, LeAnn Daktronics 704-796-0343

Holloway, Chris Polara 404-307-4906

Huffman, Jeremy Southern Manufacturing 407-894-8851

Jones, Rodrikas Quality Counts 571-585-9225

Kasal, Wayne K&K Systems 662-372-0164

Kline, Michael Valerann 407-813-4353

Knecht, Erik Clary Corporation 682-502-4572

LaBatt, James Blackhawk Enterprises 850-766-1388

Letts, Gregg Ultra Engineering 954-914-9349

Morris, Colin Sonshine Communications for FDOT / FL511 305-948-8063

Read, Ron DuraLine 614-519-4871

Sasahara, Fabio McTrans Center 352-614-8886

Schilling, Lauren Wireless Technology, Inc 805-290-0502

Schulting, Mark Express Supply, Inc. 407-497-8614

Shearer, Dr. John EDI 480-968-6407

Stone, Sean Universal Signs & Accessories 772-461-0665

Tursky, Jonathan TransCore 813-620-3983

Wallace, Stokes Iteris 407-383-1845

Waltzer, Craig GovComm Inc. 305-937-2000 x 7101

Wilson, Barry one.network 678-314-7587

Wilson, Jeff Boschung America 518-847-9901
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Should you have any updates or wish to be included, please send your information to 
FLPRITE ABD Chair, Ian Cardozo: ian.cardozo@temple-inc.com

Associated Business Division (ABD) Listing

mailto:ABD@flprite.org

